
GIST Techno Management Business Academy 
(GTMBA) holds 14th Alumni Association 

inauguration ceremony
- Contribute to positive connections and mutually beneficial development with the 
local community through industry-academia cooperation... Will strive to increase 

the value of GTMBA

▲ On the 11th (Tuesday), the GIST Techno Management Business Academy (GTMBA) held the 14th Alumni 
Association inauguration ceremony and the attendees took a commemorative photo.

The GIST (Gwangju Institute of Science and Technology, President Kichul Lim) 
announced that it held the inauguration ceremony of the 14th Alumni Association of 
the Techno Management Business Academy (GTMBA) (Chairman Won-man Kim, Chairman of 
Saehan Plus Co., Ltd.) on Tuesday, June 11.

The event was held at the Oryong Hall multipurpose hall with approximately 50 
people in attendance, including GIST President Kichul Lim, Vice President for 
Public Affairs Yonghwa Chung, Academy Director Jae Gwan Kim, GTMBA alumni, and 
members of the 14th class.

President Kichul Lin in a congratulatory speech said, "The launch of the 14th 
Alumni Association signifies a new beginning and leap forward, and we ask for your 
interest and encouragement as GTMBA opens a new future. We hope that you will make 
valuable connections and achieve meaningful results through the GTMBA course, and 
we wish for the infinite development of GTMBA and the Alumni Association."

14th Alumni Association Chairman Won-man Kim in his inaugural speech said, "As a 
place where GTMBA has a well-organized educational program, excellent lecture 
photos, and a wide human network, we will strive to become the best alumni 
association by achieving harmony and exchange among alumni. We will strive to 
contribute to the positive connection and mutual development with the local 
community through industry-academia cooperation and to increase the value of 
GTMBA."

Wan-rae Sun, secretary general of the alumni association, said, "Let's work 
together to promote harmony among each class so that GTMBA can become the best 



academy in the community and so that alumni businesses can become the center of 
local economic development."

Since its opening in 2010, the GIST Techno Management Business Academy has had 
over 530 alumni lead regional economic development as top global leaders in 
various fields of society, including business, politics, and government.

It provides opportunities for innovation in consciousness, technology transfer, 
and industry-academia cooperation through systematic educational courses by 
experts from various fields that reflect the latest business trends. In 
particular, in order to promote balanced development of regional industries, it 
plans to open additional classes in the eastern region (Yeosu, Suncheon, 
Gwangyang) in September and conduct classes in Suncheon City.

The 14th term executive board and executive committee are as follows.

△ Chairman Won-man Kim, Chairman of Saehan Plus Co., Ltd. △ Auditor Sun-oh Jeong, 
Tax Accountant, Dongsim Dongchon Sky Branch, Attorney at Law, Kim Jeong-woo, Minju 
Law Firm △ Senior Vice Chairman Jong-sam Kang, CEO of Onnuri Construction Co., 
Ltd. △ Executive Vice Chairman Byeong-jun Moon, Professor, Chonnam National 
University, Yeom Ki-seong, CEO, Hanyoung Hi-Tech Co., Ltd., Woo Hong-kwon, CEO, 
Design Cre Co., Ltd. △ Secretary General An-soo Park, CEO, Izone Livestock Co., 
Ltd. △Golf Division Competition Committee Chairman  Moon-hyun Kang, CEO, Bomsowa 
Sofa △Culture Exploration Division Committee Chairman Mi-ra Yoon, Vice President, 
Kyungil Co., Ltd. △ Education Committee Chairman In-mi Yeom, CEO, Gwangseong 
Packaging Industry Co., Ltd. △ Chief Financial Officer Hwa-young Jo, Branch 
Manager, Gwangju Bank


